                               DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                                                 June 26, 2011

                                       St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, IL

ATTENDANCE:  41

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM Scott S. called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. with a quiet time.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:  

Dave

Visitor

Scott

GSR:  Serenity House Sunday 8:30 P.M. meeting

Nicki

Visitor

John

GSR:  Tuesday, 7:30 P.M. Beginners, Methodist Church, Libertyville

Carolyn
GSR – Alternate

Liz

GSR:  Wednesday, Women’s Meeting, Ingleside

ANNIVERSARIES:

Scott

5 years

Jay D.

21 years

Susie

3 years

SECRETARY REPORT:
Secretary, Bob P., said District 10 May 22nd meeting minutes were posted on the website and available on the table.  Motion to approve May minutes:  Kevin A.  Second:  Selby H.  Motion carried.

TREASURER REPORT:

Alternate Treasurer, Sue K., delivered the May report.

Ending balance:  $1673.14

Prudent reserve:  $1452.86

Motion to approve May treasurer report:  Steve B.  Second:  Bill W.  Motion carried.

GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORTS:

Byron:
Grayslake Southsiders Picnic, 7/31/11, Lakewood Forest Preserve, Wauconda, 2:00 P.M.

Steve B.:  Condell Hospital, Thursday 6:30 – 7:30 P.M. Matt S. is the “Speaker Seeker”.

Greg:
GSR “Big Book” 1st Christian Church, Gages Lake Road, Gurnee, needs support.

Karen F.:  Women’s “Life’s a Beach” bonfire and meeting coming up.  August 20, 2011 at North Point Marina (Pit 5), Winthrop Harbor, IL.  Call Karen for more details:  847-609-7354.
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OLD BUSINESS:

GSR committee contact position is open.  Ann D., GSR for Joy Lutheran Church stood.  Sobriety date:  12/19/2000.  Unanimous vote.  Ann is the new GSR committee contact chair.

The position of Alternate - Literature is still open.

Topic of recombining Districts 10 and 12:  DCM Scott S. appointed an Ad Hoc committee to address this subject and discuss with District 12.  The committee consists of the following members:  Scott S., Bill W., John H., John V. and Bob M.  The committee will report their findings at July 24th District 10 meeting.

DCM Scott S. announced District 10’s successful bid for the 2012 “Big Book Conference”.  The tentative date is October 27, 2012 (Saturday).  Proposed location:  Immanuel Church, Gurnee.  Northern Illinois (NIA) Area 20 will provide “seed money” of $2,500.00 to allow District 10 to get started.  There will be a need to establish a committee for this event in the near future.  

NEW BUSINESS:

The East Central Regional Forum will be held November 11th – 13th, in Miamisburg, OH.  Scott S. commented that an event of this sort is:  “about as close as most of us will ever get to the General Service Conference, unless we ourselves are delegates.”  As the event draws near, he suggested the forming of a caravan or caravans to attend.  [Side note:  at the Area Assembly on June 18, 2011, the sum of up to $200.00 per district to use towards attendance at the upcoming East Central Regional Forum in Miamisburg, OH, was approved.]
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  Kim T. printed 600 copies of the March directory at a cost of $318.00.  She anticipates a “big” printing in September and encouraged people to send their updates to her e-mail address as soon as possible:  simplyka@ymail.com 
ANSWERING SERVICE:  Pat T. submitted the following for the period May 16th – June 20th.  Total calls:  115.  [63 meeting info; 12 twelve step; 7 wrong number; 15 other districts; 4 general information; 1 treatment facility; 2 Spanish speaking; 11 telephone solicitor].
TREATMENT:  Steve B. reported his committee as “busy” and needing volunteers.  He is working on obtaining the raw material, i.e. cans, for the Green Cans.

COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY (CPC):  No report.
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PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Matt S. reported the receipt of the poster, “Can You Spot the Alcoholic?”  Said poster will be distributed for display in select locations.  His committee continues to visit local police stations, etc., to distribute A.A. calling cards.
GRAPEVINE:  Bob M. reported that his attendance at the Summer Assembly in Rockford was productive due to his being able to visit with other GV district chair persons.  There is a new website for the Grapevine which Bob encouraged people to visit.  Applications for electronic subscriptions to the GV will be available soon.

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:  Bill W. encouraged people to “get out of their comfort zones” and volunteer to visit the Lake County Jail on Monday nights.  Currently, 5 pods out of 8 are covered, which means that the people in 3 pods cannot attend a meeting.  Bill read a letter from a grateful mother recognizing A.A.’s positive efforts in this area.  Karen F. stressed the need for women to volunteer in Lake County work release.  Scott S. cited his own personal experience and commented that sponsors can do a great deal by “voluntelling” (encouraging) those they sponsor to volunteer for such service work.

NEWSLETTER:  Cindy K. said that 7/20/11 is the submission deadline for the July “Conscious Contact”.  Groups are encouraged to submit their anniversary dates and group news for publication in the newsletter.

ARCHIVES:  No report.

EVENTS:  No report. 

WEBSITE:  Ray M. reported on behalf of Mark D. that there is a new events page on the district website.  Those who wish to have an event listed may contact Mark via e-mail:  mark8038@gmail.com
GSR CONTACT:  Rick S. promised news next month.  He was enthusiastic about new chair person, Ann D. joining the committee. 

ALTERNATE DCM REPORT:  Mike M. will inform the district if St. Gilbert Church is planning events which will affect District 10 meetings during the summer.
DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEMBER (DCM) REPORT:  Scott S. reported on the recent Area 20 Summer Assembly which was held in Rockford on June 18th.  Motions presented were:
1. Motion by Area Registrar to allow electronic distribution of “anonymity friendly” confidential area committee members’ roster.  Motion passed.
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2.
Motion to amend the Report & Charter committee responsibilities in the NIA Service Guidelines.  Motion failed.

3. Motion to create an appointed position for Data Maintenance on the NIA Service Manual.  Motion passed.

4. Motion to translate NIA Service Manual to Spanish.  Approximate cost $4,000.00.  (34,469 words x $0.14 per word)  Motion passed.  
5. Motion to increase PPB-2 General Service Contribution from the present $5,000.00 to $6,000.00.  This money is allocated for sending the Area Delegate to the General Service Conference each year.  Motion passed.

6. Motion to increase “seed money” for NIA Big Book Conference from $1,500.00 to $2,500.00.  Motion passed.

7. Motion to increase mileage reimbursement allowance from $0.28 per mile to $0.40 per mile.  Motion passed.

8. Motion to increase NIA prudent reserve from 25% of PPR basic in 2012 to 30% of PPR basic in 2013.  Motion passed.
9. Motion to provide necessary translating equipment for use at Area meetings for Spanish speaking attendees.  Approximate cost:  $2000.00.  Motion passed.

10. Motion to provide laptop computers to the NIA 20 Secretary, Registrar and Alternate Registrar.  Approximate cost:  $3,500.00.  Motion passed.

11. Motion by treatment committee to have funds available to district treatment chairs to order literature in order to help carry the message to potential newcomers.  Approximate cost:  $921.00.  Motion passed.
12. Motion to fund district participation in the 2011 East Central Regional Forum.  Approximate cost:  $5,000.00 ($200/district x 25 districts).  Motion passed.

13. Motion by area delegate for participation in 2011 state conference.  Approximate cost:  $1,800.00.  Motion passed.

14. Motion to reduce number of Area Assemblies from 4 to 3 per year.  Motion failed.

NEXT MEETING:  7/24/11 at St. Gilbert Church in Grayslake at 6:00 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT:  7:13 P.M. with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P., Secretary District 10

